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Chatting with Christel

The installation of officers at Dorothy’s Front Porch Restaurant on May 18 was special – as always – but even more so for me this year.  For those of you who were not able to be there, the officers presented me with a homemade red and white quilt.  Sally Graham made this beautiful keepsake with lots of Hussar love.  Diane Krautz embroidered all of the officer’s names with care and “Momma” Helen Wyble made a matching pillow.  Needless to say, I was “a LITTLE emotional when they presented it to me!  (For those of you that have not seen me in my “HUSSAR CRY” – it’s not a pretty sight!  Ha Ha)  I was truly touched and these gifts will be deeply cherished because they were made with love and given from the heart.  Being a part of this group of ladies really means a lot to me and the Hussar spirit lives in all of us.  RED & WHITE forever!

I hope everyone had a great summer and is ready to get back to Hussar functions and activities.  Another fun filled year with the RHAA is planned and I hope to see you all. 

Hussar Love,

Christel

P.S.  For your viewing, I will bring the quilt and pillow to the August meeting.

2006-2007 

RHAA Officers
President
Cammie Pool


Vice President
Pam Yates


Secretary       
Marissa Phillips-Stiles


Treasurer 
Debbie Theriot


Historian
Cathy Lopez

Asst. Historian
Sally Graham


Public Relations
Rachel Hawkins


Parliamentarian
Helen Wyble


Chaplain
Paula Sheppard


Asst. Chaplain 
Arlene Howland


Instrument  
Christine Collazo


Asst. Instrument  
Cheryl Gibbs


Uniform  
Dianne Krautz


Asst. Uniform  
Maeve East


Past President        Christel Chamberlain 


Please email any of the above officers with questions regarding the RHAA
Audit Committee

The Audit Committee met in late July and reported that the RHAA financial books were reconciled to the penny!  Great job Debbie.  The committee consisted of Cammie Pool, Cathy Lopez, Pam Yates, Christel Chamberlain and Debbie Theriot.  

General Meetings

Our fall general meetings will be held at the Port Arthur Library. The library is located at Highway 73 & 9th Avenue.  Meeting dates reserved are: August 24*, September 21, October 19, and November 16. 

*This date was changed from August 17. 

Member Updates

· Margie Broussard reports that her head and lungs are now clear, but that the cancer has moved to her rib cage.  She will be taking a pill for her chemo treatment.  We continue to offer our prayers for her and look forward to her active return to our group. 

· Debbie Theriot is on new medication she hopes will “do the trick”.  Good luck to her!

· Congratulations to Michelle Bruno who was honored by the Port Arthur Sertoma’s Club as their “Sertoman of the Year” 2005-2006.  Way to go Michelle!

· Port Arthur lost two community leaders and model citizens when Pat & Sissy Wood relocated to Bryan, Texas.  They decided to relocate to be halfway between their daughter, Ellen, and son, Pat.  Sissy has renewed her RHAA membership and plans to stay in touch with our group.  We’ll miss you Sissy!

· Speaking of the Wood’s family, son Pat III and his wife Kathleen are parents to four sons.  Their youngest, William Hogan Wood, was born September 9, 2005 with large valves in his urethra.  These valves block urine from exiting the body.  As you might expect, this condition creates other medical problems.  Read about this great family and their son’s progress at patwood.net.  Please remember them in your prayers.

2006-07 

RHAA Applications

Included in this newsletter is a 2006-07 application.  Please complete it as soon as possible so that you can stay on the active distribution list and participate in all of our activities.  Be sure to include your birth date (we will not publicize the year!) so that your special day can be recognized.
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Birthdays

August

8/02
Pamela Williams Cone

8/03
Jerry Nowlin LeBlanc

8/10
Dorothy Day

8/17
Helen Simon Wyble

8/25
Pam Espinoza Yates

8/26
Janice Foreman Sattler

Class Reunions

The RHAA is happy to play at any class reunion but regrets that there were not enough members available to play for the 50th reunion of the TJ class of 1956! 

Cammie’s 

Corner



Dear Hussar Sisters,

I am really excited to be the president of the RHAA this year.  I know, with the help of such capable and dedicated officers, that this year will be a success.

Hope to see everyone at the Port Arthur Library on Thursday, August 24th, 7 PM, for our first general meeting of the 2006-07 year. 

Hussar Love, 

Cammie

Relay for Life

2006 Relay for Life Chairman Christine Collazo reported the following:

· Theme:  Cancer Never Takes a Holiday

· Our holiday campsite was decorated for Valentine’s Day – we’re the Red Hot Hussars.

· Fourteen team members raised money:  Christel Chamberlain, Maeve East, Cheryl Gibbs, Joan Gray, Jean LeBlanc, Carmen Leon, Cathy Lopez, Nancy McClain, Marissa Stiles, Cammie Pool, Bonnie Ransonette, Paula Sheppard, Pam Yates and Christine Collazo.

· Six members stayed and walked all night:  Nancy, Paula, Cammie, Cathy, Carmen and Christine.
· We raised $2,000 in donations and luminary contributions.

· The Colleens gave us a contribution of $100.

· We raised $206 at the Relay event by selling homemade brownies, Valentine candy bags, Red Hot candy guessing jar (Christel won – a $20 gas card from Wal Mart), and photos in the Red Hot Hussar VW Bus.  It was a sell-out. We sold everything we had!

· Our top fundraisers were Jean and Nancy.
· Our top online fundraiser was Cammie.
· We honored Margie Broussard with a poster of support at our relay campsite.

· Thanks to those who supported us at Relay by providing brownie donations for our sell.

· Special thanks to Paula for providing great Valentine decorations and candy for our campsite.

· Special thanks to Nancy and Jean and husband Harvey for providing much needed assistance with the campsite set-up.
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Treasurer’s Report

Debbie Theriot reports that as of June 30, 2006 the RHAA balance is $2,216.79.
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Drive safely!  School will start this month for all the area districts.

Watch out for school buses and children on bicycles as well as those walking to and from school.

Newsletter Items

Contact Rachel Hawkins if you have an item for this newsletter.  Her e-mail her at:  r2rhawkins@sbcglobal.net 







